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February 6, 2025 

 
 

The Honorable Brian J. Feldman 
Chair, Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee 
2 West Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD  21401 
 
Subject:  Request for FAVORABLE Report – SB0085 – Braille Flag Memorial Act of 2025 
 
Dear Chair Feldman and distinguished members of the Education, Energy, and the Environment 
Committee: 
 
On behalf of the members of the Maryland Military Coalition (MMC), I write to recommend a 
FAVORABLE by the Committee on SB0085 – Braille Flag Memorial Act of 2025 sponsored by 
Senator Bryan Simonaire.  In 2008, the United States Congress recognized the importance of 
providing the visually impaired and the blind an opportunity to understand the sense of pride 
when looking at our nation’s flag. Congress did this by authorizing a tactile placard, 
representing the American flag, in braille.  This bill will authorize the Department of Veterans 
and Military Families to designate an American braille tactile flag to be placed in one or more 
State veterans’ cemeteries. 
 
Veterans have had the opportunity to see the American flag and feel their individual sense of 
pride that came with their service and sacrifices to their Nation. Family members, and the 
public that are blind from birth, have no concept of what the stars and stripes mean for the 
sighted.  
 
To simply state that red symbolizes hardiness and valor, white symbolizes purity and innocence, 
and blue represents vigilance, perseverance and justice, have very little meaning to the blind. 
To help the blind understand the significance of Red, White, and Blue, the sighted must adjust 
their descriptive language like describing red as a “hot”, loud color, white as smooth and quiet, 
or blue as "calm" like water; essentially, associating colors with tangible experiences they can 
understand through their other senses. Telling them, the feeling they felt when they first 
learned to read braille, is the same warm feeling the sighted feel when they look at the 
American flag.  
 
The Maryland Military Coalition strongly supports SB0085 and asks for a FAVORABLE report. In 
2008, the United States’ congressional bodies understood the importance of providing the 
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visually impaired, and the blind, a tactile way of understanding the pride that comes with 
“seeing” the American flag. If this can be done at Arlington National Cemetery, Maryland 
should unanimously echo that same message by installing a Braille Flag Memorial at all five 
State veterans’ cemeteries  
 
The Maryland Military Coalition is a registered non-profit, nonpartisan advocacy organization 
comprised of 22 prominent Maryland-based veteran and military groups.  It represents over 
150,000 service-connected individuals, including those currently serving, veterans, retirees and 
their families, caregivers and survivors.  Visit our website at https://mdmilcoalition.org/.  
 
We want to thank Senator Simonaire for sponsoring this legislation and for supporting the 
uniformed services, and the community of the visually impaired and blind in Maryland. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

David Lutzow 
David Lutzow 
SMSgt, United Stated Air Force, Retired  
Director, Maryland Military Coalition 



 

 
 

 


